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WEEKLY CALENDAR: 
 
 Thursday, May 8 
  7:00 p.m.—Adult choir rehearsal—church 
 
 Saturday, May 10 
  3:30 p.m. —Sacrament of Penance—church 
 
 
Memorials: 
 
 Our main altar flowers for April 27—May 3 were do-
nated in memory of John Kordyl on our wedding anniver-
sary —his wife, Evie 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
The Eucharistic Breads or Hosts for the week of May 4—
10, 2025 have been donated in memory of Josephine and 
Henry Ryan by Mary and Jim Carr. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 The Votive light before the Icon is burning for the week 
of May 4—10, 2025 in memory of Josephine and Henry 
Ryan by Mary & Jim Carr 
 
 
 
 
 
IN THE PEACE OF CHRIST: 
 
  
  
 
 Kaleb Quick 
 
 
 
 
 

THE WITNESSES OF WHAT MAKES NO 
SENSE:   

 It never fails to amuse me that the disciples in today’s 
Gospel don’t recognize Jesus until He asks them to do 
something that makes absolutely no logical sense. 

 He’s just some random stranger on the shore — until 
He gives them an order that, in any other circumstances, 
would have them rolling their eyes into the backs of their 
head: Drop the nets again. I know you haven’t caught 
anything all night. I know you’re tired. Just do it one 

more time. Trust Me again, that’s when they recognize 
Him. 

 The disciples display such poor recognition of Jesus 
after the resurrection. I’m sure there’s a good, theologi-
cally sound reason for it, one I am not smart enough to 
explain. Whatever that reason is, it’s very clear that God 
was carefully orchestrating these moments of realization. 
He is trying to tell us something about how we recognize 
the Risen Christ — the One who has conquered sin, the 
One whose love was stronger than death. The One who 
never made any sense, and never will, because His king-
dom is not of this world, and to understand Him — to 
recognize Him — you have to detach from the priorities, 
the expectations, the limitations of this present world. 

 You have to be willing to do what makes no sense. 

 Love — again, even when it doesn’t make sense. For-
give — again, even when it doesn’t make sense. Believe 
— again, even when it doesn't make sense. 

 “We are the witnesses of these things,” Peter tells the 
Sanhedrin (Acts 5:32). Peter, who was so full of joy when 
he recognized Jesus that he leapt into the sea, fully 
clothed, desperate to be near Him. 

 It makes no sense, and that’s okay. That’s kind of our 
whole thing as Christians. We are the witnesses of the 
things that make no sense. 
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PASTOR’S PERSPECTIVE: 
 

 Wednesday of this week is Ash Wednesday,  the be-
ginning of  the season of Lent.  This season is a sacred 
time for all Christians, leading to the celebration of Easter.  
For those preparing to celebrate the sacraments of Chris-
tian Initiation at Easter as well as those preparing to be 
received into full communion in the Church, Lent is a time 
of prayer and preparation for those sacraments.  For those 
who regularly participate in the life of the Church, the sea-
son of Lent offers us an opportunity to embrace the Lenten 
disciples of fasting, prayer, and almsgiving, so that we can 
recommit ourselves to living fully our baptismal promises 
which we will renew on Easter Sunday.  For those who 
have been away from the Church for whatever reason, 
Lent is a time to reconsider renewing that relationship 
once again.  Most of us know someone who is in this latter 
category, so please offer a word of encouragement, invita-
tion, and welcome to our parish.  A great deal has been 
written about the “New Evangelization” that is needed in 
today’s church.  The process of Evangelization begins with 
a word of encouragement and welcome.  Wherever you 
find yourself in your Faith journey, please use Lent 2025 
as a time of spiritual growth and renewal.  

 Today’s bulletin provides information on Lenten op-
portunities available to you at St. Mary Our Mother, as 
well as a Lenten calendar for your use at home. 

 For the past years, we have offered publications for 
your spiritual growth through the Lenten season.  Two of 
these you are familiar with.  The first is “The Word 

Among Us,” which offers a complete liturgical guide for 
the Lenten season, including scripture readings, Mass 
texts, and meditations.  The second publication is “The 

Little Black Book for Lent,” which offers unique readings, 
meditations, and reflections for each day of Lent.  There is 
also a children’s version of this book entitled “The little 

Purple Book for Lent,” which will be distributed to our 
children in both our school and faith formation programs.  
There book will be available on the table in the Vestibule. 

 A traditional devotion in the Church during the Lenten 
season is the public praying of the Stations of the Cross.  

We will publicly pray the Stations each Friday at 5:15 p.m. 
in the chapel.  I invite you and your family to join us for 
this Lenten devotion.  We also  have a long standing prac-
tice of the sixth grade students from St. Mary Our Mother 
School taking the leadership roles in offering a rendition of 
the “Living Stations of the Cross.”  the Living Stations 
will be offered on Wednesday, April 9th at 1:15 and 5:15 

p.m. in the church.  The Living Stations will replace the 
Stations of Friday for that week only. 

  

MASSES FOR THE WEEK: 
 
Monday,   May 5th.—Easter Weekday  
6:45 A.M.          Frank Navone—his family  
Tuesday,   May 6th.—Easter Weekday                
6:45 A.M.               Our Faithful departed 
Wednesday, May 7th.—Easter Weekday 
6:45 A.M.    Bridget Wetmore—Patti Pautz  
Thursday,   May 8th.—Easter Weekday 
6:45 A.M.    Our Faithful departed  
Friday,   May 9th.—Easter Weekday 
6:45 A.M.     Pablo & Elisea Atienza—Macapinlac 
       family  
Saturday,     May 10th.—Easter Weekday   
5:00 P.M.    For All Mothers- living and deceased 
Sunday,    May 11th.—Third Sunday of Easter 
8:30 A.M.    For All Mothers-living and deceased     
10:30 A.M.    For All Mothers-living and deceased
              
Perspective continued:  
assistance  with our children and their families.  We thank 
you, the people of St. Mary Our Mother, for your contin-
ued interest and support of these children and their fami-
lies as they celebrate this very special day.  It is a wonder-
ful day for our entire parish! 
 Have a great week. Please continue to take care of 
yourself and each other. 
        Fr. L 
 
FIRST HOLY COMMUNION: 
 We congratulate our sixteen children who are receiv-
ing their First Holy Communion this weekend at St. Mary 
Our Mother.  May our children continue to grow in their 
love for Jesus in the sacrament of the Eucharist and receive 
our lord each an every Sunday. 
 The children receiving their First Holy Communion 
today include: 
 
Massimo Allis     Maisy Collins 
Lawrence Berry     Marzio Hale 
Kasey Blodgett     Nicholas Hoover 
Madilynn Bocko    Gracelyn Kinner 
William Brand     Ryan Langendorfer 
Emily Brennan     Lila Murphy 
Luciana Choi     Layla Mustico-Sweet 
Ferruccio Cleary    Simon  Painter 
 
 
SACRAMENT OF COMFIRMATION: 
 We offer our congratulations and prayerful best wishes 
to nine of our young people who recently received the Sac-
rament of Confirmation.: 
 
 Madison Bancroft   Chloe Owen 
 Makenzie Blauvelt   Max Tenbus 
 John Graham    Aliciana Villegas 
 Liliana Mata    Tanner Watson 
 Christopher O’Brien 
  
The Confirmation liturgy was celebrated Tuesday evening, 
April 22nd, at St. Mary Church of All Saints Parish, Corn-
ing with the Most Reverend Salvatore Matano presiding.  
We ask for your continued prayers and support for these 

PASTOR’S PERSPECTIVE: 
 
 The Easter season is a time of new life and renewed 
commitment to our Catholic faith.  The phrase “Easter 
Sacraments” reminds  us of the promise of the Risen 
Lord to be with us always, especially in the “breaking of 
the bread.”  This weekend, our parish has the special 
honor of welcoming the extended families and friends of 
the 16 children who will celebrate their First Holy Com-
munion.  At the 5:00 p.m. Mass on Saturday and the 
10:30 a.m. Mass on Sunday we invite these young chil-
dren to the Lord’s table for the first time.  We extend a 
warm welcome to all our visitors as well as our  regular 
parishioners to St. Mary Our Mother this weekend. 
 
 These First Communion children, their parents and 
families have been preparing for this day for many 
months.  By their faithful and regular participation at 
Sunday Mass, our parents have been teaching their chil-
dren by good example what it means to be fed at the 
Lord’s table when receiving the Body and Blood of Je-
sus.  We congratulate our parents on their on-going ef-
forts of what they promised when their children were 
baptized; in being the first and best teachers of their chil-
dren in the ways of the Catholic faith. 
 
 It is a wonderful moment in the life of every parish 
to witness our children coming forth and doing what our 
Lord has instructed us when receiving the Eucharist.  
Those of us who receive the Eucharist often can forget 
who we are receiving or take it for granted and allow it to 
become routine.  Your fine example of participating in 
Mass and receiving Holy Communion each and every 
Sunday, regularly and reverently, serves as a “teachable 
moment” not only for our First Communion children, but 
for our entire parish family. 
 
 Parents and families have helped these children to 
understand what we believe about the Eucharist.  Alt-
hough the element of bread and wine appear unchanged 
in the action of the Sacred Liturgy through what we call 
“transubstantiation,” these elements become the very 
Body and Blood of Christ.  As we witness these children 
receiving communion for the first time, today is a won-
derful occasion for our entire parish to renew our com-
mitment to the Risen Christ, and to assert our belief in 
the real presence of Christ in the Sacrament of the Eu-
charist.  
 
 Please join me in welcoming all who join us for this 
First Communion weekend.  I also want to acknowledge 
and thank Lily Barr, our Faith Formation Coordinator 
for her dedication, enthusiasm, and wonderful leadership 
not only for our First Communion but for all our sacra-
mental preparation programs at St. Mary Our Mother.  
We also thank our catechists and aides:  Amy Barr, Ivy 
Barr, Willow Barr, Shirley Lant, Jean Oshetski as 
well as Angela Langendorfer, from the faculty of St. 
Mary Our Mother School.  We thank them for their  
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MINISTERIAL STAFF 

Rev. Christopher E. Linsler, Pastor 

Rev. Peter T. Singano, in Residence 

Miss Lily Barr, Faith Formation Assistant 

Mrs. Cathy Peckham, Director of Music 

Mrs. Heather Bill, School Principal 

Mrs. Adriana Enright, School Secretary 

Michelle Card, Business Manager 

Mrs. Joyce Pirozzolo, Parish Secretary 

Ms. Wendy Slater, Office Assistant 

Mr. Doug Johnson, Cemetery Manager 

Mrs. Barbara Matterazzo, Bulletin Editor 

Ms. Jenna Crandall, Maintenance 

Mr. Roger Williams, Maintenance 

PASTORAL COUNCIL 

Mr. Vincent Moschetti, Chairperson 

Mrs. Richelle Riina, Recording Secretary 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

Parish Office 

816 West Broad Street .............................. (607)-739-3817 

Fax ............................................................ (607)-739-5628 

E-mail ....................................................... smomc@dor.org 

Parish Web Site…………….www.StMaryOurMother.com 
St. Mary Our Mother School 

811 Westlake Street .................................. (607)-739-9157 

E-mail…………………………………....smoms@dor.org 

School Web Site…………..www.stmaryourmother.school 

Religious Education Office 

816 West Broad Street .............................. (607)-739-8214 

 

FROM OUR SOCIAL MINISTRY GROUP: Jubi-
lee Year Reflection/Action:  
 

TANGIBLE SIGNS OF HOPE 
 
 During this Holy Jubilee Year, Pope Francis asks us to 
be alert to the opportunities to be a tangible sign of hope 
for brothers and sisters who experience hardships of any 
kind.  Pregnant and parenting moms-in-need are in our par-
ishes, our neighborhoods, and in the wider community.  As 
Pope Francis reminds us, our parishes need to be “islands 
of mercy in the midst of the sea of indifference.”  72 mil-
lion people nationwide rely on Medicaid and the Child 
Health Insurance Program for health care, this includes 
many low-income pregnant women, new mothers and their 
babies/children.  Programs like Medicaid help neighbors-in
-need access otherwise unaffordable health care– this pro-
motes human dignity and the well-being of our people, es-
pecially the children.  A healthy population is a national 
security issue. 
 
 Contact our US House Representative, Nick Langwor-
thy (Corning office 607-377-3130) and leave this message: 
 
   Please oppose any proposals that cut or restrict ac-
cess to Medicaid or the Child Health Insurance Program.  
Many of our neighbors, especially pregnant women and 
children,  need this health insurance.  We are happy that 
our taxes help our neighbors access health care.   
 
 Be sure to leave your name and county.  This phone 
call will take a minute or two, but can make a big impact.  
Thank you for caring. 
 
NOTRE DAME RETREAT HOUSE SCHEDULE: 
 
FILL  YOUR SOUL DAY:  May 13, 2025  
   9:00 a.m.– 3:00 p.m., $35.00 
   
“ Blessed Are You: A Closer Look at the Fundamental 
Message of Jesus, with Sr. Carol Cimino, SSJ.   
 
 This day-long reflection will examine each of the Beat-
itudes in the context of Jesus’ total message and how they 
can transform our own “attitude” toward our lives. Register 
online at www.notredameretreat.org or 585-394-5700. 
 
WOMEN’S RETREATS:  
 
Walking in Friendship with God: “Pilgrims of Hope”— 
Friday, May 16th.—May 17th. 
 
May 13th.—Fill Your Soul Day 
 “Blessed Are You: A Closer Look at the funda-
 mental Message of Jesus”—with Sr. Carole  
 Cimino, SSJ 
 
June 17th.—Fill Your Soul Day—”Poetry and Prayer-
 A presentation for our Jubilee Year” with Fr.  
 Peter Murray, SJ  

 
 
 
 
 
 
THE WOUNDED HEALERS’ BEREAVEMENT 
SUPPORT GROUP. 
 
 The Wounded Healers’ Bereavement support group 
meeting will be offered on Tuesday, May 13, 2025 at 7:00 
p.m., in person, at St. Mary Our Mother School, 811 
Westlake St., Horseheads, NY.  Please use the door of the 
school across from the playground.  You may want to bring 
a picture or two of your loved one who died, or a momento 
of  significance.  Each one has a personal grief journey so 
we are open to listen, and are careful to not dogmatize.  We 
welcome those who are grieving the death of a loved one to 
this sharing; as you are each hoping to find encouragement, 
insight, and normalization from each other.  You may share 
or you may just listen.  We encourage you to be sensitive to 
your own needs.  All are welcome.  We strive to provide a 
safe, confidential, and open place where our motto remains, 
“We see healing in the very act of helping.”  For infor-
mation: 607-796-2795.  Christine Lloyd 
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ST. MARY OUR MOTHER SCHOOL ANNU-
AL LEGACY GALA: 
 
 St. Mary Our Mother School invites you to  our an-
nual Legacy Gala—a special evening of celebration and 
support for Catholic education!  This year’s event will 
take place on Friday, May 30th, from 7:00 P.M. to 
11:00 P.M. at the Elmira Country Club. 
 
 Enjoy an exciting night of entertainment, including 
live music, a live auction, a silent auction, heavy hors 
d’oeuvres, a cash bar, and multiple raffles, including our 
Big Money Raffle! 
 
 Big Money Raffle Tickets are $100 each, giving 
you a chance to win one of three prizes:  $500, $1,000, 
or $5,000!  Tickets will be available for purchase after 
Saturday 5:00 P.M. Mass and Sunday 8:30 A.M. & 
10:30 A.M. Masses on select weekends. 
 
 We hope you will join us for this wonderful evening 
and help support St. Mary Our Mother School.  Your 
generosity directly benefits our students and ensures the 
continued success of our school community. 
 
 
CATHOLIC HOME MISSION:     
 Thank you for your generous support for last week’s 
Catholic Home Missions Appeal.  As a parish, our con-
tributions will help to strengthen the Church at home and 
spread the Gospel across the United States.  If you 
missed the appeal, it’s not too late to give!  Just visit 
www.usccb.org/home-missions.  #GiveCatholic Togeth-
er also accepts funds online for the collection—see 
usccb.givecatholictogether.org. 
 
 
 
ANNUAL BABY SHOWER 

 
 Our Social Ministry Committee will once again be 
sponsoring their  annual Baby Shower the weekends of 
May10th and 11th  and May 17th and 18th..  Please bring 
new, unwrapped baby items to Mass and place them in 
the bassinet.  Monetary donations may also be placed in 
the box provided.  
 
 In addition to welcoming the new babies, we would 
like to expand this event to include new mothers.  These 
new moms need encouragement, love and support while 
navigating the emotional and physical journey of preg-
nancy and childbirth.  We have compiled a list of gifts 
that are needed.  These lists can be found in the basket 
near the bassinet.. Your donations will be given to needy 
mothers-to-be, mothers, and their newborns through the 
work of Mosaic of the Southern Tier, formerly known as 
Southern Tier Pregnancy Resource Center.  

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK: 
 

Celebrating Our Amazing Teachers During 
Teacher Appreciation Week! 

  
At St. Mary Our Mother School, we are blessed with a 
dedicated and faith-filled team of educators who nurture 
our students academically and spiritually each day.  Dur-
ing Teacher Appreciation Week, we take the opportunity 
to express our gratitude for their hard work, patience, and 
commitment to Catholic education. 
 
 Throughout the week, our students will be sharing 
sweet treats, heartfelt notes, and special cards with their 
teachers as tokens of appreciation.  Additionally, our 
wonderful Parent Association has planned daily surprises 
for our staff, including delicious breakfasts, donuts, and a 
special lunch to show how much the are valued. 
 
 We invite our parish and school community to join 
us in praying for our teachers, thanking them for their 
service, and recognizing the incredible impact they have 
on our children’s lives.   
 Thank you to our teachers for all they do to inspire, 
educate, and lead with faith!  Below is a list of our devot-
ed staff members, please take a moment to share your 
appreciation with them! 
 
 Mrs. Knuth      Mrs. Winkels 
 Mrs. Heffner     Mrs. Hoyt 
 Mrs. Langendorfer    Ms. Pelkey 
 Mrs. Meehan     Mrs. Nagle 
 Mr. Ketchum     Mrs. Enright 
 Mrs. Stowell     Mrs. Disbrow 
 Mrs. Steed      Mrs. Lewis 
 Mrs. Koehler     Mrs. Thurston 
 Mrs. Lawson     Mrs. O’Brien   
 Mrs. Piet    
 
Blessings, 
Mrs. Heather Bill,  Principal    
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COMMERCIAL ROOFING,
CRANE SERVICE & SHEET METAL

2054 Grand Central Ave., Horseheads, NY

739-0489

Yee Olde
HICKORY HOUSE

RESTAURANT
American, Chinese & Italian Cuisine

New Hours: Open Monday-Saturday 4pm-11pm
739-2405 * 3543 Watkins Rd, Horseheads

‘Serving Our Parish Faithfully’

Lynch Funeral Home Inc.
739-1301

318 West Broad Street, Horseheads, NY
Family Owned & Operated by: James J. Lynch II

James J. Lynch II  &  Heather Ann Lynch
Licensed Funeral Directors

www.parmenterinc.com

TERRY ELECTRIC
Fast Professional Service with Reasonable Rates

Paul Terry - Over 30 Years Experience
Residential or Commercial

Quality Work • Fully Insured • Free Estimates
607-739-4484 • 607-857-5429

PROFESSIONAL PHARMACIES, INC.
´PRESCRIPTION DELIVERY SERVICE´
130 S. Main St. • 733-6696
215 Hoffman St. • 732-0597

2887 Westinghouse Rd. • 796-2193
98 W. Pulteney • 936-323310

58
3

607-734-6106
www.bouilleelectric.com

Faithfully Serving Our Parish Community

413 South Main Street, Horseheads, New York 14845-2490
(607) 739-4801 • INFO@BARBERFUNERALHOME.COM

Family Owned & Operated For Nearly
100 Years of Comfort, Concern, & Service

607-739-2035
  365 E. Franklin St.

Horseheads, NY
Kevin R. Sullivan
Licensed Funeral Director

607-739-5321

Wedding Gowns, Tuxedo & Prom Gowns 
Mother of the Bride/Groom Gowns

819 South Main St. in Horseheads

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME  Lorne Searight

lsearight@4LPi.com • (800) 477-4574 x6460

Bernard J. Brzostek, CAI
Licensed Real Estate Broker and Certified Auctioneer 
Real Estate, Estates, Businesses & more!

No Commission charged to Sellers on Real Estate Auctions!
www.askbernie.com

Call: Bernie’s SELL # (315) 447-5177

AUCTION SERVICE, INC.
REAL ESTATE AUCTION CO., INC.

We do Auctions anywhere in NY!

Investment Management • Tax Planning
Insurance Planning • Estate Planning

Financial Planning
(607) 973-2665 

www.AlsworthCapital.com

Village Plaza • Horseheads, NY • 796-2677
Minier’s Plaza • Big Flats, NY • 562-7000

Amot Mall Food Court • Horseheads, NY • 739-4641

2058 College Ave, Elmira Heights, NY
(607) 734-1492

Your Neighborhood Destination for 
Heartfelt Gifts and Beautiful Cards!

EXCAVATION • SITE DEVELOPMENT • ASPHALT

CONCRETE: PADS, SIDEWALKS, RETAINING WALLS & FOUNDATIONS

SEPTIC SYSTEM INVESTIGATION & INSTALLATION • UTILITY WORK

GRAVEL, STONE, & TOPSOIL DELIVERIES

Residential & Commercial Site Work

Co. Rte. 125, Campbell, NY 14821 
www.elliottcs.com

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME Lorne Searight
lsearight@4LPi.com • (800) 477-4574 x6460

"Always working for you...I don't go home, until you go HOME!"

(Lenora) Sue Larson
Licensed Associate Real Estate Broker 

ABR/GRI/AHWD

Cell 607-731-2831
215 WEST CHURCH ST.

ELMIRA, NY 14901

Plumbing
Heating
Electric

AC/R

www.bcinc.info  562-2023  

	 Four Seasons Travel
	 of Elmira, LLC

Call Julius Carozza, Parishioner
(607) 733-8111

Fourseasonstravel.com

319 W. Church St. • Elmira, NY


